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Dear Parents and Carers,  

Happy Friday everyone!  

I hope you've all had a fantastic week and are looking forward to a well-deserved weekend. It has 

been wonderful seeing all the hard work and dedication from our children and staff this week. It's 

great to see them making progress and taking on lots of challenges with a positive attitude.  

A huge thank you also goes out to our amazing staff for their continuous support and dedication to 

our pupils' education. Their hard work and creativity in delivering engaging lessons and supporting 

our students is greatly appreciated.  

Our parents evening will be held on Thursday 2nd November, the booking system will open on 

Monday at 12pm. Appointments will need to be made via the e-Schools system, if you don’t have 

your log on please contact your class teacher.  

Have a fantastic weekend, and let's keep up the momentum as we head into the last two weeks.  

Have a wonderful weekend.  

 

Lisa 

Lisa Hodgkison 

Headteacher Crewe and Wilmslow 



Swimming 

Please ensure your children have the correct swimming kit. This includes a swimming pad or 

incontinence swimwear if they are not toilet trained. 

This is essential for the benefit of all swimmers. 

Your cooperation is much appreciated. 

Clothing Appeal 

We are running low on spare uniform/clothing in school, especially in upper school. 

We need to replenish our stock of trousers, skirts, and underwear for both girls and boys in upper 

school. 

If you have anything that is no longer in use, please send them into school to Amanda Leigh. 

Many thanks. 

The School Gate 

• Sensory Direct - this website has ranges of weighted blankets, beds, waistcoats etc.  These do 

help children who need that deep pressure during the day or night.  

• Warrington Carers Trusts - offers support with Carer Breaks, emotional support, benefits etc 

0300 102 0008 

• Ruby's Fund - 01260 277666 - they offer respite care, other support for parents and activities 

for young children. More info can be found on their website as you will have to register with 

them.  

Building Works Update 

Building works are well underway at Springfield School!  

This month, our team has commenced piling works - installing 100 piles, 14 metres underground to 

support the steelwork that will go above. We’ve also started to install reinforcement bars and 

concrete to form the foundations. 

Even though we’ve struggled with the Great British summer weather, which put our operations 

slightly behind, we’re still on track for completion in Summer 2024. Over the next month, we’re 

going to be installing the steel frame on top of the foundations.  

The MC Construction team 



 

 

3LB Raffle 

In 3LB we are raffling off at trampolining party at LS Gymnastics club which is just around the corner 

from school.  

If you would like a raffle ticket, please send in money to 3LB and we will make sure you get your 

ticket. Please message myself or Mrs L Brough if you are sending money in with your child, just so we 

can chase the money up.  

If you have any questions, please let me know.  

Thank You 

Mrs S Hill 

 



Wishing Well 

 

 

  



Our NHS Team 

Nursing Team 
Direct phone numbers to the nursing team are: 

01270 826151 there is an answerphone on this. 

01270 826150 there is no answerphone on this. 

Physiotherapy and Occupational Therapy 
Hayley Mitchell, Physiotherapist, is in school Monday to Friday 

Caitlin Graham-Smith, Physiotherapist, working in school Thursdays and Fridays 

Lucy Webb, Occupational Therapist works Monday, Wednesday, Thursday; and is part of the Therapy 

Outreach Programme. 

Therapy Assistants:  Liz Lehm, Jane Mather, Grace Bullen, and Megan Powell 

Yvonne Williams, Occupational Therapist works on a Monday. 

Physio/OT direct line:                        01270 826153 

Wheelchair assessment unit:           01270 826323 

Wheelchair repairs: Rosscare           0151 6536000 

Speech Therapy 
Phone the school on 01270 691900 or on direct line 01270 826152. 

Jo Currie is in school Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday. 

Alex Makin is in school Wednesday morning, Thursday, and Friday. 

Cathy Webster and Rachel Turner are our Speech and Language Therapy Assistants 

EmaIl:   joanne.currie2@mcht.nhs.uk 

alex.makin@mcht.nhs.uk 

Or contact via eSchools. 

Contact Us 

If you need to contact us: 

Springfield School 

Crewe Green Road 

Crewe 

CW1 5HS 

Telephone:  01270 691900 

Email:  head@springfield.cheshire.sch.uk 

https://head@springfield.cheshire.sch.uk/

